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Dental Hygiene Advisory Committee Minutes  
September 21 2016  

6:30-7:30 PM 
 

Present: Steven Bloom, Todd Britten, Katherine Woods, Sharon Grisanti, Susan 

Park, Allbree Strouse, Christine Patel, Edina Grueber,  Gregg Langston, Rebecca 

Ludwig, Chris Wujich, Erin Dougherty, Mina Hanna, Joan Tonner 

 

Absent: Darla Chaisson, Michelle Furu, Jennifer Giles  

 

Call to order 6:30 PM  – Michele Furu unable to attend / Tonner 
 
Welcome & Introductions: Members of Committee, Administration and Faculty 
 
Nomination/Appointment of Chair for Committee 2016-2017- Michele has been 
nominated and she agreed earlier to continue in her role. 
 
Program Activities:  
 
Enrollment and Program Updates 
BASDH Update:  Patel – Instructor in Charge as of May 2016 

 Enrollment- over 100 students –   
o Chris has reached out to AS DH Program Directors thanking 

them for their support 

 Interprofessional curriculum – has been included into the BASDH 
curriculum / leadership skills for medical centers and PH centers. 

 Course revitalization – very enthusiastically reviewing online courses 

 Capstone experiences/employment – largest degree completion 
nationally.  

AS DH Update:  Tonner  

 Curriculum update – DEH 2802 –Tonner  

o Correction on April 2016 minutes – misspelled DEH 2802 AND it 

was available for class of 2017 to take in summer of 2016 

o AS DH student  Albee spoke about the DEH 2802 curriculum 

and the relevance to private practice management.  

 Freshmen and Sophomores class  enrollment – 30/35  

 National Board exam -97 % 

 Clinical Exam  - 83%   
 

Update - Dr. Ludwig  

 Communities at SPC – contextualized courses that lead students into 
areas of interest.  

 Advising change college wide- more like case management. The 
advisor will be dedicated to the discipline. 
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 New building for HEC in the future. 
 
Community Events-  Tonner  
 Global Community – nine students going to Jamaica this year 
 October 1-10th to Ochos Rios  

Local Community- Nursing Interprofessional in classroom, Great American 
Teach in November, Lessons in a Lunch Box @ Sky View Elementary 
through Childrens Oral Health Institute (only community college and only 
DH program).   

 
Surveys & Questions: Tonner 

 AS online surveys – graduate surveys being sent out to Class of 2016 

 Ideas how to get graduates to put down employer contact? 
o Suggestion was to send Graduate survey to graduates at 6 months 

rather than at 4 months in September./ October . Now to send 
instead in January.   

 How to get employer to respond to follow up survey?  
o If a response it was suggested to send copy of employer to 

Advisory Committee so the people on the Advisory Committee 
can contact employer to respond .  

 
Program Participation in: 

 FDHA Symposium – 52 students attended- Tonner  

 Oral Cancer Walk April 2016 and next year- Woods/Tonner  
o SPC hosted Eva Grazel as the key Phi Thetta Kappa speaker to 

HEC on April 11th 2016 
o April 8th 2017 date – hosted by SPC. Looking for sponsors for 

money donations and also screeners for a booth that will be set 
up. Last year there were about 100 attendees.  

 
DH Clinic:Equipment wish list: Tonner    
Requesting approval and support by the committee to request purchase of:  

 Digital  Panorex Machine (1997)     27,500 

 Midmark Autoclave          4500 

 Water Cartridge filters       4-5,000  

 Tuttnauer 380 Autoclave     13, 000 

Dr. Hanna discussed an analog to digital copy option, Scanex, for $3,000-5,000   

Advisory Committee agreed to approve the equipment requests.  

Local Anesthesia update – 281– total that have been taught after completion of 

this fall session 

A Total of $5120 in instruments for isolation were donated to HEP, St. Petersburg 

Free Clinic and MOM  
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The State Curriculum Frameworks Committee proposed a draft of Dental 

Hygiene Students #1-23 outcomes. This was submitted to the Department of 

Education. Decision pending for 2017. 

Announcements:  

o Todd Britten requested a connection for Soldiers to get them Oral health 

care supplies 

o Jeff Cavenaugh at SPC was  later given to Dr. Britten as the 

contact person Cavanagh.Jeff@spcollege.edu  

o SPC DH program will actively participate if an event is established  

Scholarships  

o Three of the four $700 scholarships given out by the Florida Dental 

Hygiene Foundation were awarded to our AS DH students  
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